
LAKEWOOD MEMORIAL LIBRARY 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING 

October 14, 2021, 6:30 p.m. 
 
I.   CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL 
A quorum was determined to be present and President Nancy Padak called the meeting to 
order at 6:28 p.m. 
 
Present 
Nancy Padak (President) 
Chris Swanson (Secretary) 
Paul Andrews 
Lisa Schutte 
Bob Lingle 
Lisa Yaggie 
Bill Burley 
Amy Anderson 
Mary Seger 
Mary McCague 
Shannon Taylor (Director) 
 

A.   Additions/Corrections to Agenda 
i.   An executive session was requested to discuss a personnel matter 
ii.   Resolutions are needed to update the authorized signatories for two financial 

institutions with current officers 
 

II.   SECRETARY’S REPORT -- Approval of August 12, 2021 minutes 
 
Mary McCague made a motion to approve the August minutes which was seconded by Mary 
Seger and approved unanimously 
 
III.   TREASURER’S REPORT 
Northwest Savings Bank requires a resolution (Appendix A) to remove past president Mary 
McCague as an authorized signatory and replace her with Apryl Troutman (Treasurer) and 
Nancy Padak (President).   A similar resolution (Appendix B) is to be made for TD Ameritrade.  
 
Mary Seger made the motion to approve the Northwest Savings Bank resolution and Amy 
seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 



 
Paul made a motion to pass the TD Ameritrade resolution and Lisa Yaggie second.  The motion 
passed unanimously.  
 
Both resolutions will be signed by the Secretary (Chris Swanson), completed by Apryl, and 
submitted by Nancy.  
 
IV.   DIRECTOR’S REPORT 
 
A regular patron who is a certified ESOL teacher volunteered to teach a Basic English class and it 
will start on Monday.  It was suggested to reach out to SWCS to see if any members of the 
school community could benefit.  
 

A.   Safety Plan/Mask Mandate 
Patron opinions of the mask mandate continues to be mixed, though there has been a decrease 
in the more vocal objections.  Given the need to protect younger patrons who are not yet 
eligible for vaccination, the board supports continuing the current policy that requires masks 
regardless of vaccination status. 
    
Nancy moved to reaffirm the current mask mandate and Chris seconded.  The motion passed 
unanimously 
 

B.   Ambassadors 
The new ambassadors have begun and are doing a remarkable job, especially at the recent 
Chicken BBQ.   They are open to the idea of doing a TikTok for the library.   Fall sports are 
winding down which will allow more time to convene.  There is potential for them to help with 
the Christmas in the Village festival. 
 

C.   Minimum Wage 
The NYS minimum wage is increasing to $13.20 by the end of year.   The library’s financial 
projections remain tight but are expected to be manageable for the next few years following 
the recently approved staffing modifications.   
 
The 2022 budget is being prepared for the December meeting.   The finance and personnel 
committees need to meet before December; Lisa Yaggie to schedule.  
 
Mary Seger recommended looking into potential for federal grants with the assistance of 
Maureen Donahue. 



 
The CCLS annual meeting was yesterday and the applied for construction grant is likely to be 
awarded.   Jan Dekoff is doing a fundraising primer/bootcamp for the system and LML has been 
selected as the model library for the case studies.  
 
V.   STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS 

A.   Library Development Committee (Mary Seger) 
i.   Christmas in the Village  

Christmas in the Village is currently scheduled for December 11th - one day only.    Bob reports 
that Walmart is a potential sponsor through donating hot chocolate; the library is being 
considered to handle distribution.    The library book sale that is usually held in November will 
target December 11th along with other activities such as story time and easy crafts.  3 years 
ago, the library hosted vendors and the library will consider doing so again.  Mary Seger 
recalled that the kids book sale did very well.  She will put out the call for books that meet our 
donation policy.   The library will tentatively support the hours of 10-4.   Masks will be required.   
Nancy will contact Nichole to engage the ambassadors.    Lisa Yaggie, Bob Lingle, and Amy 
Anderson will form an ad hoc planning committee.   
 
The Chicken BBQ was a great success and netted $1600.  The recommendation for next time is 
to order 350 chickens if not more.  The dessert truck also did well and passed along a $100 
donation.  
 

B.   Marketing/Publicity Committee (Bill) 
The marketing committee will help promote activities for Christmas in the Village as details are 
finalized.   Bill will send thank you cards to the food truck vendors who supported the library at 
the concerts in the park. 
 

C.   Personnel Committee (Lisa Yaggie) 
Christmas bonuses are proposed at $150 for staff and $300 for Shannon. 
Mary Seger made a motion to approve and Bob seconded. The motion passed unanimously.  
 
An additional donation was received to supplement the bonuses and it will be allocated 
accordingly. 
 

D.   Grounds and Facilities Committee 
No report 
 

E.   Strategic Planning Committee 



i.   Community Survey 
There have been 21 responses to the survey and the results are positive.  The survey 
will close on Nov 15th.   
 

F.   Finance Committee  
The 2022 budget in progress for discussion at the December meeting 
 

G.   Education and Outreach (Amy) 
No report 

 
VI.   OLD BUSINESS 
VII.   NEW BUSINESS  
Nancy moved to go into executive session to discuss a personnel matter, seconded by Lisa 
Yaggie.  The motion passed unanimously. 
The board came out of executive session. 
 
Shannon will monitor the potential budget shortfall going into year end.    $8,500 is already 
budgeted/authorized for Shannon to withdraw from the investment accounts if needed. 
 
Shannon reported that the PPP loan has been successfully forgiven.    
 
VIII.   ADJOURNMENT 
 
Nancy adjourned the meeting at 7:28. 
 
 
 
 
The next meeting will occur on December 9th, 6:30 p.m. 
 
 
 
  



Appendix A - Resolution on Northwest Savings Bank authorized signatories 
 

 
 
Lakewood Memorial Library 

Resolution 

 

Be it resolved that the signers for any and all Northwest accounts for the Lakewood Memorial Library 
are Nancy Padak and Apryl Troutman.  Mary McCague is no longer authorized for this purpose. 

Passed 

10/14/21 

 

 
 
Appendix B - Resolution on TD Ameritrade Authorized Signatories 
 
 



 



 



 



 
 
 


